March 1, 2015

Dear Day Camp Participant and Parent:

The final stages of our preparation for the Day of the Dinosaurs are going well.  The camp will be ready to begin checking scouts in at 8:45AM on Monday, March 30, 2015.

If you have not included a copy of both sides of your son's insurance card, please bring copy with you to the registration table.  If you don't have a copy, the registrar will take a photo of it upon registering.  If you do not have insurance, simply write a note indicating so.  Volunteers and any siblings, also need to provide copies of the insurance cards.

The camp will be held in Sections 4 and 5 at Floyd Lamb Park. When entering the park, please indicate that your child is a participant of the Cub Scout Day Camp.  There is no charge to enter the park.  Please proceed to Parking Lot 4.  The registration area will be by the sidewalk entrance that goes up towards the lake. Upon checking in, all documents will be double checked, the scout will receive his uniform (Day Camp T-shirt), and Field Book.  At this time the scout will be given the location of their Team Digging Site (Den Meeting Location).  Parents will take scout to the location, sign scout in, and wish him well.  He is in for an incredible amount of DINO Fun! Parents are encouraged to enjoy the day and be at the Team Digging Site to pick up the scout at 4PM.  

The following is some important information to share regarding the Day Camp:

The Trading Post (picnic table 24) will be open from 8:45 AM to 9 AM each day, as well as during Nutrition Breaks and Lunch  and from 4 to 4:15PM.  There will be snacks, refreshments, and craft and novelty items.  Cubs will be earning DINO Bucks which may be used for purchases, in addition to cash purchases.  The exchange rate is 10 DINO bucks=$1.00.  You may either give your son cash to spend at the Trading Post or go to the Trading Post and set up an account for him.  If you would like to set up an account with  the Trading Post Manager.  The manager will have a form for you to fill out and you will give the manager the money to open the account.  You may may a one time deposit to the account (for the entire week) or make a daily deposit.  The manager will record your son's purchases.  At the end of the week, if there is any money left in your account, you may receive the funds that were unused.  UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES will scouts be allowed to “charge” items.  If there the account does not have the funds and he doesn't have the money, he will not be permitted to purchase items.
Scouts from Pack 314 parents may see the manager and do the above or if desired you may authorize a specific amount of your son's strive funds be used for purchases.  Any funds not used will be credited back to your son's strive account.
There will be coolers for each Den for scouts to put their Lunch and Snacks from home.  Please pack adequate food and drink for each day for your son.
The Day Camp is full of engaging activities.  We have planned a program that is FULL of activities.  Your son's Field Book will list the achievements that were planned for each day's station.  The leader will circle the achievements that were completed.  Hopefully, everything will be completed, but there is a possibility that because of time constraints something won't be finished.  We purposely over planned to ensure that the boys are busy for the entire day.   Please communicate with your pack leadership regarding the achievements that were completed.  Your pack is responsible for acquiring the awards.  
Please discuss the following with your son.  The Den Leaders will take time to reinforce these expectations, as well.
Obey the “S” (Safety) Rules
*Stay with your Buddy

*Stay within the boundaries of camp.

*Shoes-always wear them.

*Slow down-run only during times where it is needed.

*Sanitation-wash your hands before you eat and obey proper dining rules.

*Sticks-leave them on the ground.

*Stones-leave them with the sticks.

*Stuff-stay out of other people’s stuff
The following consists of information that participants and family members find helpful when planning for attending a Day Camp.
Every Parent, Cub, and Leader Should Know
1.  All cub scouts must be signed in and out of camp on a daily basis.
2. Shoes are required for each day. No thongs or sandals.

3. Acceptable day camp dress is the official day camp t-shirt, pants, and appropriate shorts.

4. Any and all medicines a child must take during day camp must be given to the camp health officer. Please advise the registrar that you have medicine for your child.  The Manager will contact the health officer so that you can leave it with the health manager. Please label with name and time to be taken. If your child has asthma that requires an inhaler please make sure he has a back up to leave with the health officer.

5. No knives (unless scout has earned their Whittling Chip), radios, sports equipment, or personal items (including cell phones) may be brought to day camp.

6. A den leader must be provided for every 1 to 8 boys by units attending the day camp. Please be sure your pack makes appropriate arrangements.  If another unit has not reached the 8 boys, we may assign scouts to another unit's leader. Lack of leaders may cause some boys to not be allowed to attend. All efforts will be made to ensure this does not happen but no guarantees can be made. If possible we may have assistant den leaders.

7. Please provide your son with a drinking cup or water bottle, make sure it has his name on it, we will have water coolers at every station.
8. We have a program designed for non-scout siblings of volunteers. Please make sure that if you are volunteering and your non-scout sibling is going to be part of the program, that you have completed the non-scout sibling application including the part A and B health form. Any child that is not a scout for safety reasons will not be permitted to attend or follow his/her sibling. No exceptions can be made on this matter.
9. Cub Scouts are to check in no earlier than 8:45 AM. Check-in will stop at 9 AM. Opening ceremonies will start at 9:15 AM.  Check-in will resume after the ceremony. Scouts are not allowed at the stations if they are not checked in at base camp.
10. Please allow time to sign your child out after camp. Not signing out could cause a missing child alert to be made.

11. All boys must be registered with Boy Scouts of America.
12. All volunteers (both adult and non-scout) must fill out the volunteer form and have competed Youth Protection, Weather Hazards, Prevent Harassment and Discrimination, and This Is Scouting.
What to Bring
The following is a list of recommended items to bring to day camp.  Make sure to mark all items, including those worn to camp, with a name and pack number.
Cub Scouts and Leaders
· Completed medical records, including copy of both sides of insurance card, if not provided at registration.

· Meals and drinks

· Suntan lotion or sun block (no aerosol cans)

· Poncho or rain gear (if needed)

· Hat and sunglasses

· Insect repellent (no aerosol cans)

· Money for trading post

· Any medication(s) needed

· Jeans or shorts

· Close toe shoes (no sandals)

· Hat or visor

· Camera (optional)

· Backpack

· Medicine and appropriate paperwork for doing

· Camp t-shirt

· Sunglasses (optional)

· Water bottle (name on it)
Name Should be on everything!

Camp Contact Information
Geannitta Jones, Day Camp Director

702-328-2753

Scouting314@yahoo.com
